
 

 

3 March 2023 

Executive Head Teacher: Mr James Procter  
Chair of Governors: Mr Alan Brundle  

Friends of Park Mead 
 
The Friends of Park Mead have very kindly offered to fund and present each of 
the children with their very own commemorative Coronation Bookmark in our 
Park Mead colours! 

  
If you, or your friends and family, 
would like to order an additional   
bookmark, they are available to      
purchase via ParentPay at the cost of 
£2.30 each. 
 
The cut off date for ordering            
additional bookmarks is Friday           
31 March 2023. 

Park Mead Newsletter 
Dear Park Mead families, 
 

As March is upon us, we start to look forward to longer days and better weather.  
 

Our new learning topics are underway in all classrooms and I hope you have had an opportunity to read the term 4 
curriculum newsletter letter which was sent out last week.  
 

We end this week with 'World Book Day' and on Friday 17th March we celebrate Red Nose Day.  
 

Behind the scenes we have been busy developing our new Park Mead 'Vision and Values' which will be shared with 
you soon.  A 'Vision and Values' launch project is currently being organised in collaboration with a Southdowns Arts 
project which will take place in June. We will keep you updated on this.  
 

Park Mead are hosting the Hailsham Rotary Club Quiz competition next week so good luck to all our contestants!  
 

Parents consultation evenings are next week so please make sure you use this opportunity to book a time to see 
your child/ren's teacher. 
 

Please could I draw your attention to the online safety support and information within this newsletter. 
 

Wishing you a lovely weekend, 
 
Mrs West 



 

 

 

Online Safety 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Diary 

 

March 

2—World Book Day  

7—Parent Consultations 

9—Parent Consultations 

10—Willows 1st Swimming Lesson 

15—Oaks Preston Manor/Booth Museum 

17—Red Nose Day (Mufti—wear something red) 

31—Easter Fun Run / Friends Easter Egg Hunt 

31—Last Day of Term 4 

 

April 

17—1st Day of Term 5 

 

May 

1—Bank Holiday 

8—Bank Holiday (Coronation) 

15—Mental Health Awareness Week 

16—Parents Coffee Afternoon (2-3pm) 

Theme—Adult Mental Health Week 

17—Group School Photos 

26—Last Day of Term 5 

 

June 

5—Inset Day 

6—1st Day of Term 6 

13—Year 5 Bikeability 

 

July 

4—Parent Coffee Afternoon (2-3pm)

Theme—Transition 

7—Sports Day 

14—Reserve Sports Day 

14—School Reports 

18—Leavers Assembly 

20– Last Day of Term 6 

21– Inset Day 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Weekly Events: 

Monday—After School Sports Club 3.15-4.15pm 

Tuesday—Drumming Lessons 

Thursday—Piano Lessons 

Thursday—Golden Assembly 

Friday—Guitar Lessons 

 

 

Changes to Key Stage 2 Dates  
 

An additional Bank Holiday in honour of the Coronation of His Majesty King 

Charles III will take place on Monday 8 May 2023.  
 

As this date had previously been announced as the first day of the 2023 Key 

Stage 2 (KS2) test week in England, a change to the KS2 test schedule next 

year will be necessary.  Ministers have considered the situation carefully 

and have decided that KS2 tests will take place in the same week with tests 

following the usual order but each taking place one day later than originally 

planned.  
 

As such, the new schedule will be:  
 

 Tuesday 9 May: English grammar, punctuation and spelling (GPS) 

papers 1 (questions) and 2 (spelling)  

 Wednesday 10 May: English reading paper  

 Thursday 11 May: Mathematics papers 1 (arithmetic) and 2 

(reasoning) 

 Friday 12 May: Mathematics paper 3 (reasoning) 



 

 

News from Willows 

In Willow's the children have been exploring the different tuff trays. We had one full of water and sea 
creatures. Rory said to me "turtles sometimes come onto land to lay their 
eggs". 
 
Another tray was full of flour and tools so that the children could use their 
fine motor skills to make patterns and shapes. They were scooping, cutting, 

pushing and piling the flour. 
 
We have been reading Goldilocks and the 
Three Bears. The children cut out 
Goldilocks, punched 
holes around the edge 
and then threaded 
string through. 
 
The children were also 
 using puppets to retell  
the story using different  
exciting voices. 

 

News from Chestnuts 
 

Welcome to Term 4!  
 
We kicked off our Meerkat Mail topic with a class trip to Drusillas - thanks to all parents and carers who 
helped to make the trip a success! The children had a great time exploring the zoo (and the rides!) and 
we were lucky enough to have a hands on experience learning about some of the animals that they keep 
there.  
 
In English the children have been looking at story mapping and using the new vocabulary they have 
gained through the Meerkat Mail text.  
 
Whilst in art we have started to explore the technique of collage - if you have any scrap paper, string, old 
stamps, brown packaging, please do feel free to send it in with your children as we will be turning it in to 
something wonderful in the next few weeks!  



 

 

 

Chestnuts Visit to Drusillas—Thursday 9 February 2023 

 



 

 

News from Maples 

                  Roald Dahl Day 

 

News from Oaks 

In Oaks, we have been learning about Space and the planets. The children worked in groups to jot down facts 

about the planets in the solar system. They also made up mnemonics to help them remember the planets in order. 

We had a Harry Potter theme!  

We have started trying to write in 

role as Sherlock Holmes and Dr 

Watson, which has been gripping! 

Maples have started their new maths topic 
fractions… 

 
 
As geographers, we are 
learning all about the geography of South 
America and why people like living in cities. 
 
 
 

As artists, we are studying Henri Rousseau and creating our 
own rainforest paintings. 
 
As scientists, we are learning about what animals need in 
their diet and the importance of the different food groups. 



 

 

 

 

Awards KS1 
 

Willows 

Hugo—Aiming High 

Zachery—Aiming High 

Evelyn—Skills Builder Star 

 

 

 

Chestnuts 

Lacey—Creativity 

Harper-Rey—Speaking 

Primrose—Skills Builder Star 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Awards KS2 
 

Maples 

Adam—Staying Positive 

Dylan—Aiming High 

Zac—Skills Builder Star 

 

 

Oaks 

Freddie W-S—Staying Positive 

Charlie—Aiming High 

Tiffany—Skills Builder Star 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance 
At Park Mead we strive to improve the attendance of our students.  Every school day provides opportunities for 
learning, as well as social and emotional development so it is noticeable when students miss school as it impacts 
their progress. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Less than 94.9% - Red 
95—96.4% - Amber 
96.5—99.9% - Green 
100% - Gold 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Attendance Whole School—Academic Year:  93.45% 

                         This Year   This Week 

Willows:                    94.17%   97.67%          

Chestnuts:      94.07%  96.13% 

Maples:          92.51%  93.48% 

Oaks:                93.49%  90.83% 



 

 

 

Class Display Boards 
 

Chestnuts—The Great Fire of London 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Willows—Transport 

 

 

 

Oaks—The Shang Dynasty of Ancient China 

 

 

Maples—Where in the World Are We? 

 



 

 

 

Willows Forest School  

Wednesday 22nd  February 2023 

Willows have been spotting birds throughout the 

winter and had created their own bird feeders with 

pine cones. They topped up the seeds on the bird 

feeders to continue to feed the birds through the 

coming months. 

Willows talked about the story they have been 

reading in class this week-‘The Three Little Pigs’. We 

talked about the different materials the houses 

were made of and how, why and if they were good 

materials for house building. 

The children then had a go at using straw, sticks and 

clay to build different houses. Some of the children 

thought they could make houses, or nests for birds 

and most of the children spent time engaging with 

the properties of the materials, rather than house 

construction! They spent a long time digging the 

clay and mud and experimenting with adding water 

and straw to mix it. Then they pushed their mixture 

into the frog of a brick to create their own clay 

bricks with. 

The children played independently, climbing the 

trees, using the slack line and the hammock, playing 

with the birds, digging clay, mixing clay with hay, 

making clay bricks and creating in the mud kitchen. 

The Impact of Forest School for the children is the 

knowledge the children have gained from the Forest 

School experience. 

The impact can be seen through the skills, tools 

used, art and craft activities, observations and 

knowledge of the fruit, plants trees in relation to the 

seasons and the skills involved in learning how to 

play Forest School games. 

At the end of the session each child shared what 

they had enjoyed about their session. It was great to 

hear such good thoughts and witness such great 

listening skills. 

 “I like making the bird feeders….the birds keep 
eating all of the seeds!” 

“I liked playing with the birds” 

 “I liked making food in the mud kitchen…I 
made pancakes for Doormouse” 

“I liked climbing the trees and going on the 
slack line” 

“I like digging in the clay and the mud, if it is 
too dry, you have to add water” 

“I think that the pond could be a home to the 
ducks, they are not there now, and maybe they 
flew away, because ducks have wings”.  

 



 

 

 

Chestnuts Forest School  

Wednesday 1st March 2023 

The class looked around the school grounds for signs 

of spring, using identification sheets to help them. 

They found daffodils and snowdrops flowering near 

the gardening area. Then they took a moment to 

find a quiet ‘sit spot’ in the Forest School area to 

observe and listen to the woodland.  

This week Chestnuts started to learn a bit about 

recognising birds. The children played with toy 

birds and learned to identify them by their 

colours and bird calls. They talked about the 

materials birds might use to build nest and had a 

go themselves with hay, leaves, sticks and clay 

which they dug from the woodland floor.   

 

The children had a go at making their own birds 

with card, chalk pastels and sticks and then flew 

them around the Forest School area. 

The class spent time building dens from branches, 

playing in the mud kitchen and climbing trees. 

The Impact of Forest School for the children is the 

knowledge the children have gained from the Forest 

School experience. 

The impact can be seen through the skills, tools 

used, art and craft activities, observations and 

knowledge of the fruit, plants trees in relation to the 

seasons and the skills involved in learning how to 

play Forest School games. 

At the end of the session the class played a game of 

‘Spirit of the Forest’, where they each became a bird 

and had to get from one side of the forest to the 

other without being caught and turning into a tree. 



 

 

 

Easter Fun Run 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Half Term Holiday Camp 

 



 

 

 

Local Events—Streets of Wealden 

 

Streets of Wealden is a community-focused event 

celebrating Wealden's vibrant high street.  

The event will feature various street art 

performances in different locations across the 

town and will provide an enriching experience for 

families, as well as  helping to promote 

community engagement and involvement. 

The event will be family-friendly and suitable for 

all ages.  

We will have special activities and attractions for 

children, including face painting, games, and 

crafts.  

Food vendors will also offer a range of delicious 

cuisines that will satisfy everyone's taste buds. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 


